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The end of Term 2 is finally here. It has been a
difficult and challenging term, particularly with
illness and industrial action. Last week we
welcomed Mrs Stuart back from sick leave which
has been great for her students.
 
At the beginning of the year, we were named as a
school that is eligible to receive school lunches.
However, the implementation of this has been
really challenging. This week we tried 3 days of
lunches where we heated and served the food. 

Going forward, the lunches will be coming from
Blenheim and will be a mix of cold food like
wraps and heated food. When we have a menu
available for next term, we will put it up on
Facebook.  Friday lunches from the Brick Oven
will still be happening, so if your child is ordering
from the Brick can they please inform Pauline so
that we do not waste their lunch?
 
At Monday night’s BOT meeting, the board
adjusted the uniform policy to include black and
navy poly-props under shirts and blouses. This is
more logical and easier to purchase and clean. 
 While talking about uniform, gumboots are an
issue for our secondary students. Muddy
gumboots walking into carpeted spaces is a real
challenge for our cleaning staff. If students are
wearing gumboots to school, they should be
bringing a change of footwear for the classrooms.








Tumuaki's Report Cont'd

Calendar Dates



Term 3 Starts
Monday 17th July



Pelorus Youth Night 12 upwards

RV Fire Station
30th June - 6pm to 8pm














After School care is back this year.
For bookings and enquiries contact 

Renee Jope on 027 775 0083. 
It will be based out of the library again.

Rates are $5 per child per hour





School reports have been completed this week
and will be sent home on Friday. If you have
questions or queries, please do not hesitate to
contact your child's teacher early next term. For
our 11-13 students they should be aiming to have
close to 20 credits completed or close to being
completed at this stage of the year. Year 11-13
students are heading to Christchurch for
Secondary Camp in week two next term, it will be
a mix of fun activities and visiting various tertiary
providers for example UC, Ara, and Lincoln. Some
of the students have been working hard on their
fundraising.

Congratulations to Ella Jenner and her Leo’s on a
very successful Quiz night last Saturday. They
have raised over $2000. It was an amazing
community turnout so thank you for your support.
 
Our teachers are currently working on mid-year
reports, these will be available at the end of term.
I would encourage you to contact your child’s
teacher and make time to talk if you have any
questions or concerns.
 
Sadly, we are now feeling the impact of the
national teacher shortage. Today we farewell
Vanessa Carver who is going to Mayfield School,
Blenheim at the beginning of Term 3 and Denise
Mitchison who is retiring for family reasons.  
We wish them well for the future.  At Monday’s
meeting, the Board accepted Ms Sorensen's
resignation effective from mid-August.  She will
be working in a challenging role at Queen
Charlotte College.  We are currently in the
process of employing a Year 1 and 2 Teacher. In
the interim, Mrs Kiddey will be teaching in Room
14.
 
I hope everyone has a wonderful break as we
have some very tired students and staff.
Thank you all for your support during a
challenging term.
 
Noho ora mai
Maree



Primary News
Greetings Everyone

Well we have all finally made it to the end of the
Term!  On Wednesday we were lucky enough to
start our Food In Schools lunches and boy were
they delicious.  An enormous thank you to Selene,  
Pauline, Melanie and Denise.   Looking forward to
regular lunches next term.

There has continued to be a lot of sickness
amongst the students in the primary syndicate.
Keeping them at home to get them well is so
important especially so they are well and happy
for the holidays.  I wish you all the best for happy
holidays.

We have an amendment to the PET DAY for 2023
and it will now be in the first week back of TERM
4, Wednesday 11th and Thursday 12th October. 
 Next term there will be an update in each
newsletter and I will be calling for people to join
me for a meeting to help kick things off and have
support for this annual event.

I would like to thank Vanessa Carver for her time
and service to our syndicate, as she moves on to a
new school in Blenheim. Our syndicate wish you
all the best.

Well done to the Students who received the
Principal Awards today and thank you to Renee
for another round of Duffy Books to all our
students.  Good times for reading in the holiday.

Nga Mihi
Karen Davies and the primary team.




Marno de Kock

LIFT TO NELSON NEEDED
Can anyone offer Lewis a lift home from NMIT

Nelson after 5pm on Tuesdays? Starting 20th July?
Also to and from Nelson on Thursdays arriving 9ish

and leaving after 3pm. If anyone can help on an
occasional or regular basis we would be so very
grateful. Generous fuel contribution will be paid.



Thank you 



Judy Hill ph 021 042 0800






Secondary News

Y11-13 Camp to Christchurch

As many of you are aware we are taking the Year
11-13s to Christchurch for a camp in the second
week of Term 3. 

I would just like to extend a big “THANK YOU” to
everyone who has supported our fundraisers by
purchasing or contributing items, donating time,
money or other resources. We really appreciate
the efforts so far and the students have managed
to make a significant dent in the overall costs
which we will pass on to students’ families.

In addition, I would like to specifically thank The
Brick Oven and The Leo Club for their support.

As evidenced by the photos of the bake sale, the
events have been very successful.

There are still a few more fundraising activities to
wind up. Look out for a firewood raffle soon. This
is for 4 cubic metres of pine and just $2 a ticket.
Please see the flyer in the newsletter for more
details. 

Mike Wilson
Deputy Principal.

 




Marno de Kock



The Story of a River 

School News

The Years 9 and 10 Enviro classes have been learning about human impacts on
drinking water quality and river pollution by the industries.
The interactive "Story of a River", which originated in Australia, but has since
been used as a teaching resource all over the world, helps students gain better
understanding around how we are all factors in the pollution and need to get
creative around preventing and cleaning up pollution. The question at the end of
the activity, "Who polluted the river?" makes it all too clear that we are all in this
waka together, and that our young generation does have to carry an unusually
heavy load of future solution finding - unlike any Generation before them.



Lawrence and Declan taking
the horses to the river for

RDA.
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